
      
 

File: EF16/1479 
Our Ref: DOC16/487499 
Your Ref: SSD 7090 

 
 
Ms Margaret Kirton 
Planning Officer 
Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
Email: Margaret.kirton@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Ms Kirton 
 
RE: Response to Submissions for Gunlake Quarry Extension Project SSD 7090. 
 
I refer to your email dated 26 September 2016 inviting a comment on the response to 
submissions (Rts) on the above State Significant Development application at the Gunlake Quarry 
Extension.  
 
It is understood that this SSD application seeks to extend the Gunlake Quarry which is situated in 
Brayton within the Goulburn Mulwarree LGA, NSW.  The RtS were provided in a document 
entitled ‘Gunlake Quarry Extension Project Response to Submissions’ prepared for Gunlake 
Quarries Pty Ltd by EMM, dated September 2016.  
 
Based on a review of the above report, the following comments are provided for your information:  
 

• The Delegate of the Heritage Council provided a response to the Environmental Impact 
Statement in a letter dated 20 May 2016. In that letter no heritage issues were identified 
within the area of the proposed extension and no conditions of approval were 
recommended as a result. As no new information was provided within the RtS this advice 
is still considered appropriate.  

 
Should the impacts to heritage change, or if you have any questions regarding the above advice, 
please contact Felicity Barry, Senior Archaeologist, Heritage Division, Office of Environment and 
Heritage, at (02) 9995 6914 or Felicity.Barry@environment.nsw.gov.au  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
Katrina Stankowski 
Senior Team Leader, Archaeology  
Heritage Division 
Office of Environment & Heritage 
 
As Delegate of the NSW Heritage Council 
06/10/2016 

Helping the community conserve our heritage 
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